
 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE ANNOUNCING THE DATE THE GOSPORT 

INDEPENDENT PANEL WILL PUBLISH ITS REPORT 

Gosport Independent Panel to report on Wednesday 20 June  

Bishop James Jones KBE, Chair of the Gosport Independent Panel, said:       

“The Gosport Independent Panel will publish its Report about the historic concerns at 

Gosport War Memorial Hospital on 20 June.  The Report will be shared first with the 

affected families in Portsmouth Cathedral.   

The Report will deal with the families' historic questions about the care of their 

relatives in Gosport War Memorial Hospital and the subsequent investigations into 

their deaths. 

The Panel's Report will provide an overview of the documents reviewed by the Panel 

and will illustrate how the information disclosed adds to public understanding of 

these events and their aftermath.” 

Notes to editors 

For any further enquiries, please contact Benjamin Stokes, Press Secretary to the 

Gosport Independent Panel at media@gosportpanel.independent.gov.uk / 07880 

053 422. 
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